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PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES  
  

A Public Hearing was held on August 7, 2018 at 6:50 PM in the Council Chambers, Municipal Building for the 
vacation of two (2) streets situated in the City of Findlay known as the Carrol Street and Benton Street vacation 
Ordinance No. 2018-058 AS AMENDED. 
 

Being all of Carrol Street as platted in the Cory, Daniels et al Addition to East 
Findlay, together with that part of Benton Street from Hawthorne Road to Carrol 
Street in the Morning Heights Subdivision, Findlay, Ohio. 

  
President Monday asked if anyone wished to address Council. 
 

1. Melissa Humphress lives across the street from Matthias Leguire’s property at 830 East Sandusky 
Street.  During the last flood, if it had not been for Carrol Street and Benton Street, he would have 
been trapped in his home.  Mr. Leguire does not want those streets vacated for a couple of reasons.  
One because of flooding.  His property is right next to a creek.  The other reason being egress and 
ingress from Hawthorne Street, Benton Street, and Carrol Street.  Hawthorne Street gives him access 
to and from his property in case of an emergency, or if he does any construction in the back of his 
property (i.e. building a fence, deliver construction materials, etc.).  Those egress and ingresses are 
closer to where he would be doing any work and instead of having to go through his entire property on 
Sandusky Street.  She urged Councilmembers to think about the safety of his family for ingress and 
egress purposes and flooding. 

 
Discussion: 
Councilman Wobser asked Ms. Humphress if she is referring to ingress/egress onto Sandusky Street.  
Ms. Humphress replied no, ingress/egress from his property.  Councilman Wobser asked Ms. 
Humphress if she is concerned with the safety of driving onto Sandusky Street from his driveway.  Ms. 
Humphress replied that when it floods, he cannot get out of his driveway.  Councilman Wobser noted 
that Ms. Humphress had voice her concerns about the safety of his children and noted that it only 
floods every now and then.  Ms. Humphress asked Councilman Wobser if he has ever been to Mr. 
Leguire’s property.  Councilman Wobser replied he has.  He is just trying to understand what the 
concern is.  There are a lot of driveways on Sandusky Street.  No one else has voiced an issue of 
getting in and out of their driveways there, so he is trying to figure out what the issue is with this piece 
of property.  Ms. Humphress replied she had mentioned the safety of his family mostly during flooding.  
Councilman Wobser asked if it is a flooding issue.  Ms. Humphress replied it is to get in and out of his 
driveway and if East Sandusky Street is closed during a flood, he is not allowed to drive on Sandusky 
Street.  He uses very little of Carrol Street.  The jobs out of the back of his property are now behind his 
fully erected fence.  It is safer to access that area from Benton Street to the cutout off of Hawthorne in 
which the cutout is already there. 
 

2. Matthias Leguire is curious about the five (5) who requested this legislation.  He asked why it was 
requested.  They did not talk to all the homeowners.  He asked why they requested these streets be 
vacated.  He asked why the five (5) individuals requested the legislation.  It failed three (3) different 
reports.  Planning and Zoning voted it down.  Hancock Regional Planning Commission voted down.  
City Planning Commission also voted it down.  He asked why the five (5) Councilmembers requested 
the legislation.  He directed his question to Councilman Harrington.  Councilman Russel replied that 
the desire for the legislation came out of the Planning and Zoning Committee.  During that committee 
meeting, there was a lot of discussion about whether or not the request to vacate should be for the 
entire length of Benton Street plus Carrol Street.  There was not a consensus on it, plus the Planning 
and Zoning was working with the knowledge that City Planning had already recommended to act 
against the approval.  When City Planning did that, it put an extra burden on the applicant.   










